
  
 

 

 

 

June 12, 2023  

 

Board Memo 060-2023: USPS and NAPS Responses to RIF Procedures Within Logistics 

 

Executive Board, 

 

Attached is a response from the Postal Service NAPS HQ regarding the Reduction in Force (RIF) planning 

procedures within the Logistics function.  

 

NAPS HQ has responded accordingly as NAPS has stated on numerous occasions that notifications are not 

consultations, nor is it participation. 

 

 

 

Thank you, and be safe. 

 

NAPS Headquarters 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS 
National Headquarters 

1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 

ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 

(703) 836-9660 



From: Ivan Butts  
Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 1:47 PM 
To: Bruce Nicholson (bruce.nicholson@usps.gov) <bruce.nicholson@usps.gov> 
Cc: Chuck Mulidore <naps.cm@naps.org>; Jim Warden <naps.jw@naps.org> 
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Letter to Nicholson re RIF 
 
Bruce, 
 
Thank you for your response.  As NAPS has stated on numerous occasions now, notifications is not 
consultation, nor is it participation. 
 
Thank you and please be safe. 
 
In Solidarity, 
 
Ivan D. Butts 
NAPS National President 
National Association of Postal Supervisors  
1727 King Street, Suite 400 
Alexandria, VA 22314-2753 
E-mail: naps.ib@naps.org 
NAPS Internet Address: http://www.naps.org 
Phone: (703) 836-9660 
Fax: (703) 836-9665 
 
From: Chuck Mulidore <naps.cm@naps.org>  
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2023 9:40 PM 
To: Nicholson, Bruce A - Washington, DC <bruce.nicholson@usps.gov> 
Cc: Jim Warden <naps.jw@naps.org>; Ivan Butts <naps.ib@naps.org> 
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Letter to Nicholson re RIF 
 
Thanks Bruce, I copied Ivan so he is aware of your response.  

Chuck Mulidore 
NAPS Executive Vice President  
703/836-9660 
 

On Jun 8, 2023, at 4:21 PM, Nicholson, Bruce A - Washington, DC <bruce.nicholson@usps.gov> wrote: 

  
Gentlemen, 
  
Please see attached.  Ivan’s out of office directed me to both of you. 
  
Thanks.  
  
Bruce A. Nicholson 
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Director, LR Policies & Programs 
(202) 268-7773 
  
From: Nicholson, Bruce A - Washington, DC  
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2023 4:19 PM 
To: Ivan Butts <naps.ib@naps.org> 
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Letter to Nicholson re RIF 
  
Ivan, 
  
Please see the attached response to your letter and was mailed to your attention.  
  
Bruce A. Nicholson 
Director, LR Policies & Programs 
(202) 268-7773 
  
From: Ivan Butts <naps.ib@naps.org>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 6, 2023 12:17 PM 
To: Nicholson, Bruce A - Washington, DC <bruce.nicholson@usps.gov> 
Cc: Chuck Mulidore <naps.cm@naps.org>; Jim Warden <naps.jw@naps.org> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Letter to Nicholson re RIF 
  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside USPS. STOP and CONSIDER before responding, 
clicking on links, or opening attachments. 

Bruce, 
  
See attached letter that was mailed out today. 
  
Thank you and please be safe. 
  
In Solidarity, 
  
Ivan D. Butts 
NAPS National President 
National Association of Postal Supervisors  
1727 King Street, Suite 400 
Alexandria, VA 22314-2753 
E-mail: naps.ib@naps.org 
NAPS Internet Address: http://www.naps.org 
Phone: (703) 836-9660 
Fax: (703) 836-9665 
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